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August 6, 2019

Commissioner Sonya Fischer
Clackamas County Commission
2051 Kaen Road

Oregon City, OR 97045

Dear Commissioner Fischer,

We were pleased with the Oregon Health Authority’s announcement of its intent to award Trillium
Community Health Plan with a coordinated care organization (CCO) contract to serve Clackamas County.
As an important delivery system partner, we would like to request a meeting with you to discuss the
opportunities ahead of us, We are looking forward to working with you to find ways in which Trilliom
can add value to your existing county programs and enhance efforts to deliver essential health care
services to Clackamas County residents.

Since the launch of the CCO in 2012, Trillium has worked closely in cooperation with Lane County. We
understand the importance of the county’s role in delivering necessary safety net services and remain
committed to enhancing crisis services and the critical infrastructure the county provides. It is our hope
that Trillium can complement current investments in crisis services and provide increased opportunities
for further delivery system innovation. As such, we offered MOU language to support the County’s
Behavioral Health Safety Net System, proportionate to the CCO’s membership, using a payment
methodology mutually agreed to by both parties.

We look forward to continuing to work with you and your Health, Housing and Human Services
Department (H3S) Director Richard Swift to identify ways in which Trillium Community Health Plan can
become a partner in supporting the county’s health care investments. We are excited about the
opportunity to serve your constituents as a valuable part of the delivery model.

Sincerely,

Chris Ellertson

CEO, Trillium Community Health Plan

Ph: (503) 213-5163

Email: Christian.D.Ellertson @ TrilliumCHP.com

CC:  Scott Elisworth, Senior Vice President Western Region, Centene Corporation
Richard Swift, Director, Health, Housing and Human Services Department (H3S5)




